Greater Fredericksburg Kennel club

Board of Directors Meeting Minutes

Thursday, April 26, 2018
These minutes are in draft until approved at the next BOD meeting.

The following Board members were present: Becky Heubi, Winona Siegmund, Patti Staub, Terry Brewer, Sharon Allen, Gail Ratliffe, and Andi Gabler.  Members attending as guests: Pauline Shatswell and Kyle Danielson 
The BOD Meeting was called to order at 7:02 PM.  The meeting minutes from the March 2018 BOD meeting were presented.  Winona Siegmund made a motion to approve the minutes, seconded by Patti Staub.
Treasurer:
Terri Brewer sent a report that the Club has a balance of $96,206.53.  
Report of Committees:
Federation Delegate:  Mary McAlister is now our GFKC delegate.  All information has been sent to Mariane Herndon at the Federation.
AKC Delegate: Patti will go to the meeting in June.

Dog Show:  The Cluster meting was held. Discussion focused on the best use of the ballroom.  Lots of ideas were discussed and a final decision will be made.  There will be NOHS every day except Wednesday. Puppy Sweeps, Puppies 4-6 months, will be held on Wednesday.   

Agility:  The contracts for the two judges for 2019 needs to be signed.  There is a cancellation clause for each with a $300.00 cancellation penalty.  A motion was presented by Winona and seconded by Andi.  The vote was unanimous to enter into the contracts. 
Obedience:  The budget for the 2019 trial is being prepared.  A date has not been secured at this time. 
Performance:  Ron Cash’s Flyball classes will have 10 working spaces.  Auditing the sessions are allowed.  Classes were to begin on the 9th but later changed to begin on July 14th.  Classes will be held at Colonial K9. Motion to approve by Gail and seconded by Andi.  Unanimously passed. 
Nosework workshop will be held on June 9th at Colonial K9, from 12:30 to 3:30.  Anke King will lead the workshop. There is a limited number of spaces for this workshop. Motion to approve by Winona and seconded by Gail.  Unanimously approved.  

Massage Therapy workshop will be held on July 7th at Colonial K9 from 12:30 to 3:30.  There is also a limited number of spaces for this workshop. Motion  to approve by Winona and seconded by Andi.  Unanimously approved.  
All workshops are listed on the GFKC website and may be paid on line.
Classes:  Vera would like to continue Rally at Colonial K9 on Wednesday and a follow-up six week class starting in June.  She also proposed another AKC Star Puppy Class beginning June 5th at her mother’s home.  Motion to approve by Winona and seconded by Andi.  Unanimously approved.  

Bruce also requested a basic obedience class on Wednesday nights at Colonial K9.  Motion to approve by Winona and seconded by Andi.  Unanimously approved.

Budget:  No report.

Nominating Committee:  The slate was previously presented.

President – Sharon Allen


Vice President – Kyle Danielson


Recording Secretary – Ellen Brown


Corresponding Secretary – Andi Gabler


Treasurer – Vera Symonds


Board of Governors – Patti Staub, Lynn Bailey, and Winona Siegmund


AKC Delegate – Patti Staub


Past President – Becky Heubi

New Business:
Sportsman of the Year:  Names were presented and a member was selected.

Donations:  Discussion was carried out with recommendations members had suggested, as well as Board members.  There was a bit more money this year for donations; a total of $6,000 available.  The organizations proposed and approved by a motion from Winona and seconded by Gail, are as follows:

Two scholarships to the Virginia Technical Vet School - $1,000 each

AKC Canine Health Foundation for Epilepsy Research - $500


Canine Defense Fund - $500


Take the Lead - $200


Pets on Wheels (food) - $200


Pet Oxygen Masks - $2,000



Spotsylvania – 11



Fredericksburg – 8



King George – 6



Stafford – 0 (they have masks)


Window Alert Pet Decals- $399

Old Business:  There will be a caterer again this year for our annual dinner meeting.  Members will be served their meal by the caterer to ensure there is enough food for everyone.  An e-mail will be sent to all members who must RSVP if they will attend.  A list of members who RSVP will be at the entrance and tickets will be given to those who responded.  All members are welcome to attend the meeting, however, if they have not RSVP’d they will not be served dinner.
Winona made the motion to adjourn the meeting at 8:48.
Respectfully Submitted,

Andi Gabler

